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The Des Moines Modelaires Newsletter  
September /October  2019  

 

Presidentôs Message from Scott Leonard 

Hello Modelaires! 

 The past month or so has been great for flying ð the weather has been amazing and 

weõve had some great events. The National Model Aviation Day meet at West Field drew 

quite a crowd and large number of planes. Check out the photos from Mr. Zimmer later 

in this edition. A big thanks goes out to Alan and his wife Monica for organizing the 

event and preparing the food.  

 The Monday night training sessions have also continued to be 

popular. The instructors are pretty busy the entire evening (usually 

three of us) with literally a line of students waiting to fly. 

Membership numbers are up and we believe thatõs due in large part 

to the success of the training nights. Because of this popularity (and 

the increased wear and tear on the trainer planes), the board 

recently approved an annual budget increase from $200 to $500 for 

the training program. The instructors are already starting to plan for next year ð we have 

several ideas in the works to improve organization and the experience for the students. 

As always, if youõre interested in participating in the training sessions, weõre happy to 

have the help. Just give Denis Roy, Pat Nestvedt or myself a call. 

 As of this writing, the EPJ runway project is fully underway. Trent Borth and the Boy 

Scout team removed the old mat this past Thursday, then Trent spent a full day Friday 

grading. Unfortunately, it was taking longer than anticipated to get the dirt work 

complete so the installation of the new mat has been postponed to Saturday, 

September 7 (we might be able to get some work on done on Tuesday the 3rd after the 

club meeting at EPJ). Trent has put a great deal of time and effort in to this and deserves 

some accolades. 

 Finally, another quick shout-out. Iõd like to thank Bill Gast for bringing out his personal 

mower to West Field to mow just before National Model Aviation Day. The club Deere 

was not òrunning like a Deereó and was out for some repairs. Thanks a ton for doing that 

Bill ð very much appreciated! 

 See you at the field! 

-Scott 
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 Upcoming Club Events (check web site for possible updates) 

¶ September 3 - Club Meeting (EPJ 7pm) 

¶ September 7 ς Coffee Social (West Field 10am) Sailplane Fun Fly (John Faust - West Field 
10am ς 2pm) 

¶ September 14 - Any Size Warbird Fun Fly (Ray Pick ς EPJ) 

¶ September 21 ς Fun Fly, Paintball & Raffle (West Field 11 AM) 

¶ September 28 ς Mid West Chopper, (Matt Coleman - EPJ) 

¶ October 1 - Club Meeting (West Field 7pm) 

¶ October 12 ς Coffee/Pot Luck / Fun Fly & Speed Day (Alan Annear  ς West Field 10am ς 
2pm) (Note Date Change) 

¶ October 19 ς Club Auction (Note Date Change) 

¶ November 5 - Club Meeting (Weiss-Merkle Financial 7pm) 
 

A Few Photos from the In-Progress EPJ Runway Improvement Project 
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Model Aviation Day  

Model Aviation Day was an enormous success! At one point there were 31 

cars in the parking lot.  

 

The Raffle / Auction netted the club $325.  Bob Henderson won the Pulse 

and Rich Madsen went home with the UMX T-28. 

 

Alan and Monica made a fantastic lunch of pulled pork, potato salad, chips 

and cookies. 

 

Lots of thanks needs to go out to Alan for hosting this event!  

 

(more photos follow these by Larry Zimmer) 
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SPEKTRUM TRANSMITTERS, a possible problem 
 

I recently found that Spektrum recommends that you NOT have the SD card installed 

in your transmitter while flying.   If, for some reason the card has a problem, it's 

possible for it to affect the transmitter while you are flying.   If you are lucky it will 

first show up as a problem when you turn on the transmitter - a blank or dark 

screen.  Unfortunately, this means that you cannot save any telemetry data after a 

flight because it's also recommended that you NOT insert OR remove the SD card 

while the transmitter is on.    Jim Porter  

 

In an exchange of emails from club members it seems the problem with SD cards with DX series 

transmitters may be related to large or corrupt SD cards. (summary by editor)  

 

A Little Good News about the 400' Altitude ' Limit'  

The following was sent to all AMA Leader Members.  

AMA and  the FAA are still discussing options regarding a 

permanent blanket waiver to operate above 400 feet in 

Class G airspace. Until this waiver is finalized, continue to 

operate within AMA safety programming. AMA HQ will 

update our members when more informatio n is available.  

 

My comments: 

AMA safety programming does NOT include an altitude limitation.  

As a point of information, Class G is completely uncontrolled airspace, and both of the 

Des Moines Modelaires fields are in class G airspace. Jim Porter  

National Model Aviation Day! 
Photos by Larry S. Zimmer 

August 17th I found my way to the West Field about 11am for 
NATIONAL MODEL AVIATION DAY.  There was much activity and many 
aircraft that I was seeing for the first time!  It never ceases to amaze me 
what different configurations and colors that the members come up with for 
those beautiful machines.  The smell of the food got to me very quickly.  
Activity slowed around lunch time so I guess the smell got to everyone 
also?  I barely was able to stop with just 16 out of the 80 photos I took.  I 
missed many photo ops as could have taken 100+. 

CAN YOU FIND THE DRAGON FLY?  A HINT LOOK ABOVE THE CORN! 
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